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EDITORIAL
JANUARY 1990

The game is up - I have had to admit that the colour in the December Newsletter came from felt tip pens. Gay gave me a hand, so I can't claim to have coloured all 77 copies. Thanks to those who expressed their appreciation. It was a fun thing to do.

As you will see within 'Bodgers Corner' is back thanks to David Whetton. What is a bodger? In this context he is one who achieves the desired result by alternative methods, something we've all done at some time. Can we keep 'Bodgers Corner' going with articles and tips from other bodgers? Let us know about your alternative methods, it could be helpful.

Also within, an account of one of the Club's most amazing Runs, by the only man who took part, the solution to December's Wordsearch puzzle, details of the '50s and 60s Evening' and other wonders.

I was interested to see that Bristol Austin Seven Club have been pinching bits from our Newsletter for their own (October and November) including one of our cartoons, some, but not all, of which they have acknowledged. This is great because they have some interesting technical bits from time to time which I shall pinch from them (acknowledged of course) for our future Newsletters.

Happy motoring and every good wish for 1990. John.
Hi Gang,

Another year gone and another year of Sevening to look forward to. Every year it seems there are more-events organised so that it becomes more difficult to slot in Club activities that do not clash with rallies and road runs. For us 'Dorsets' 1989 was a very successful year, with record membership and excellent attendances at both functions and on runs. It is good to see many new faces at meetings as well as 'the old hands'.

May I, on behalf of the Committee take this opportunity of wishing you all a very happy and prosperous New Year.

Glyn.
THANKS AGAIN to Gary who has proved once more that successful Social Secretaries don't have to be teetotal. Although your Editor had to miss the Skittles Evening he hears that it was a lively get-together, as usual, and that Sue Topham jingled merrily home after winning the Knock-out Competition at the end.

Gary's arrangements for the Christmas Dinner also met with great approval. It was nice to be private this year and to have time and space to mingle after an excellent meal and wine on the house. For those so inclined there was an opportunity to do the twinkletoes bit on the mini dance floor. It was a great evening in a suitable venue.

THANKS ALSO to those who gave so generously towards an impressive display of worthwhile raffle prizes at the Christmas Dinner.
THE PRE CHRISTMAS 'Who organised this run anyway?' RUN

There were not many A7s in the car park at Ringwood when I arrived at 11 am, in fact there were not any at all. Bernard, in a modern, popped in and said, 'Hello and Goodbye'. However we waited a while before deciding, 'Blow 'em', we'll go anyway. It was still blowing a gale and raining hard, with a forecast that it would get worse. I thought we would go to Downton via Moyles Court, Gorley and Woodgreen, just to see if there was any water in the fords. The Council ruined them all by concreting over large pipes, attempting to keep the road dry. The water in the ford before Moyles Court was up to the one foot marker and moving faster than the Citroen in front of me. I got out of the 7 to decide if a crossing was possible, as did the driver of the Citroen. He said he could cross because his suspension would automatically raise the body clear of the water. I told him I could cross because the water would run through the spoked wheels, and the holes in the floor would let any water out later on. He agreed to go first, as his car apparently, cost nearly ten thousand pounds last year, while mine only cost me a tenner many years ago.

While making my crossing, I was captured on video by the passenger of the Citroen so I was taking the lead at the next ford. This, however, was a different matter altogether with the water up to the two foot marker, but moving very slowly. The driver of the Citroen arrived and informed me I

could make it O.K.. and in fairness it was my turn to go first, but I declined, or words to that effect, and took the road behind the Church so avoiding the ford completely. I watched the Citroen cross with no difficulty - 'Mores the pity', I thought. The remaining fords gave no undue worry, and although the roads were covered in mud and fallen leaves the car never skidded on braking due to the drums being full of water from the fords!
We had a nice meal at the White Horse in Downton, though I did not inform the landlord who I was, in case the organiser of the run had booked for 20 people as is usual on our runs, and who, I wondered, was the organiser, and was this the right pub anyway? Lawrence and Margaret arrived at 1 o'clock mainly to see if anyone was daft enough to turn up in a 7. After dinner we all (4) went for a walk to the tannery to watch the mill wheel turning. Not a bad day really.

John Page. (A man for all seasons)
This month's cover picture is of a splendid 1934 two-seater snapped at the National Austin Seven Rally at Beaulieu last July. It is owned by D.Clarkson of Macclesfield.
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CORRESPONDENCE

('I can't put this in the Newsletter.' 'Of course you can - why not ?' 'Well, it looks a bit ....' 'No it doesn't, you put it in.')
From our Chairman :​

27 Delph Road Merley

Dear Editor,

I would like to congratulate you on the quality of the December Newsletter. The - Weaver Colour Co. (1989) Ltd. excelled themselves with the intricate colouring.

I know it must be hard to complete a very readable Newsletter every month, and speaking on behalf of the Club many thanks for your 'editing' for the past years.

Please don't forget to send your contributions in to the Editor, anything will be gratefully received large or small so Membership get writing:

Regards, Bernard.
FEBRUARY NEWSLETTER - Your articles, ideas, comments, tips and illustrations welcome.

A CLUB MEMBER recently complained that he did not like cutting return slips out of his Newsletter as he was making a collection and would prefer them to be complete. If you have this problem why not have the slip photocopied and return the copy - or copy the slip carefully by hand and return that?

NEW YEAR'S DAY RUN





1ST JANUARY 1990
Hooray the new year's here, we've all survived the festivities and it's the first run of 1990. The turkey carcass has finally been dispatched to the wheelie bin, I've picked the last bit of crazy string from the light fitting - and I'm definitely NOT touching another chocolate until at least Easter.

The weather hasn't deterred our enthusiasm for a good turnout as 18 cars, some with Christmas visitors, left the Cattle Market, Ringwood. Pat supplied us all with a very helpful route planner and off we set in the Fordingbridge direction. What's so great about this time of year is that we seem to have the forest to ourselves, apart from odd ponies now with their winter coats on.
No we're not alone after all, as we give a nonchalant wave to the boys in blue. It appears that they're here to keep an eye on the hunt. Quite a sight they are and how dashing they looked, what it is to be British - Tallyho, on we go. I was just thinking as we approached the Red Shoot Inn what a lovely painting it would make of the cars winding their way through the forest. On past the Lamb Inn on the road to Southampton and Ramsey. Did anyone see that enormous bull on the left, what a size it was. The lanes chosen were just perfect for us at Lockerley and East Titherley and loved the church with the pointed spire complete with nativity scene outside.

After a pleasant lunch break at The Starr Inn we continued following the sign posts to Romsey. Paul's Christmas tree gamely illuminated on his bonnet (on the car that is!) helped to brighten up the dismal weather. Numerous country lanes later we arrived at our destination the Hospital of St Cross, near Winchester. In the absence of an official guide we created our-own tour, taking in the Brothers Hall where it would seem the monks have their eats and inspected the medieval kitchens along with the equally medieval pots and pans. The 12th century church was beautiful with its exquisite stained glass windows. Didn't know such a place existed, it was absolutely steeped in history. Glyn discovered the place himself while doing some work there - it seems even monks have carpets these days. Many thanks to him and Pat for a really interesting trip. Oh, I think I'd better just finish off these last few chocolates!

Margaret Seymour(Who also typed her contribution.)
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 BODGERS' CORNER:
"WINTER IS A CUMMIN IN"

Having decided to keep the car on the road this Winter, it came as a nasty shock when the normally refreshing breeze that comes in to the Opal changed into a howling Arctic gale. The problem was due to my nice new side-screens flopping about in their guides so that at any speed over 10 mph they turned into side-scoops. The problem is caused by the original holes apparently just being drilled down through a door cross-piece and open on the inside. Hardly a lasting piece of engineering design. There should be a locking device or two, but I've only seen them on Vic's original motor and the reason for their disappearance is very obvious - strain! The solution attempted by yours truly was to re-sleeve the old holes with aluminium tubing. I took the side-screens along to Hub's in Poole to get the best fit and their 8 mm (5/16th) internal diameter tube is just the job - but it comes in 4m (12 ft.) lengths.

So if anyone else is contemplating doing this little job I can oblige at 50p per foot. In fact if everyone else wants some I'll still be able to oblige! The original holes need to be drilled out a little bigger and the tubes forced in to a very tight fit. On the first door, I made the mistake of fitting the tubes without the side-screens but, being a quick learner, the tubes were positioned with the screens in situ on the other door. Not only did the screens fit the windscreen pillar better, but I learned about something my first-years call Tolerance (or the lack of it!). Some slack has to be built in to any device for easy operation. The bottom of the tubes were sunk into half-drilled holes in both an existing cross piece and a newly inserted piece. Finally, a small plate was fixed across the top of the tube to keep everything in place. Before refitting the door panels I took the opportunity of re-aligning the doors.

By twisting the doors, the loose joints- were quite obvious and, only needed a new screw at 450 to tighten everything up. As the final shape of the doors is determined by the side panel, this where one has to take up Yoga classes. After several months training it is quite possible to push the top of the door outwards with the one hand, pull the bottom of the door inwards with one knee, hold the door panel in place with the other knee, stay upright and screw in the dozen fixing screws tight enough to hold the door at the correct angle with the remaining hand.

Any other parts of the body not in use can be used for balancing.
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Unfortunately, the exertion was so great I've been unable to drive the car to test the efficacy of my efforts. C'est la vie! I hope all Bodgers everywhere got the perfect Bodger's prezzie - a very big hammer and a first aid kit and had a happy Christmas fixing those little jobs left over from last year - well, some of them.

David Whetton (Who also kindly typed the item.)

[image: image10.png] 

[image: image11.png] 

THE SOLUTION TO LAST MONTH'S WORDSEARCH

The 15 veteran cars are:​

Albion, Arol Johnston (Arrol Johnston), Benz, Century, Conrad, Daimler, De Dion Bouton, Delahaye, Ford, Hotchkiss, Minerva, Napier, Oldsmobile, Peerless,and Talbot.

The Christmas words are:​

Crib, Fir Tree (counted as one), Gift Holly, King, Pudding, Santa, Sleigh, Stable and Star.

Hope you didn't strain your brainbox. There was no list to guide you, so if you found the lot you deserve a medal - or, at the very least, a pint of

W*T*B*E*D.

Further Wordsearch Grids would be welcome from Club Members. Just draw it out so that it can be photocopied and let your Editor have it. (Rude voice: "He's already had it)
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EVENTS

JANUARY
Thursday 18th January. CLUB NIGHT at The Dudsbury. 8.00 p.m.

1990
Merv and Fran's QUIZ NIGHT. (Please be ready to take part in the quiz by 8.30

Sunday 21st January. CLUB RUN to the Submarine Museum at Portsmouth - by country lanes route. Meet at The Cat and Fiddle, Hinton Admiral at 9.30 for 9.45 a.m.,

Thursday 25th January. COMMITTEE MEETING at the Tyrrells Ford 8.30 p.m.
.

FEBRUARY Thursday let February. '9 to Late' (for those who want to meet for a natter). The Old Thatch, Uddens Cross - on the old Ferndown to Wimborne road.

Thursday 15th February. CLUB NIGHT, at The Dudsbury. 8.00 p.m. ; 'Feely Bag' Evening.

Sunday 18th February. CLUB RUN, as for December, for obvious reasons, i.e. to Downton, Nr. Fordingbridge. Meet at the Furlong Car Park, Ringwood at 10.45 for 11.00 a.m.

Thursday 22nd February. COMMITTEE MEETING- at the Tyrrells Ford 8.30 p.m.

SATURDAY 24TH FEBRUARY. THE '50s AND 60s EVENING at The Dudsbury. DETAILS WITHIN. BOOK NOW! BOOK NOW!









